January 28, 2021
Dear Parents,
We’ve had another great week in first grade.  Our class is reading well but it is extremely important that the kids read daily.  I often model reading and we read corporately several times a week.  We are working on reading with expression.  Please listen to your child often and reinforce when they use expression and pause correctly at punctuation.  I encourage them to read 2-3 words at a time which will help with fluency.  
This week we read the story Stone Soup in parts.  It was great fun.

Please count coins with your child and be sure they are proficient at counting quarters, dimes, nickels and pennies.  Many are doing well but several need more practice.  Memorizing the fact families through 10 will also be helpful.  

In Shurley English we learned to identify the complete subject and the complete predicate in a sentence.  We will have a test on that concept next Wednesday.  Please look at the papers in your folder to review for the test.  The kids will also complete the Chapter Check-up for homework.  I remind the kids daily that reading the directions is EXTREMELY important at this point in first grade.  This skill will be a big part of the SAT and I am not allowed to help at all on those tests.
I have so enjoyed every single day with this sweet class.  They are fun yet they are also hard workers who welcome challenges. This week I asked each a question about their favorite things and then they took turns asking each other questions, so precious.  We enjoyed making our dragon puppets.  They each shared the name of their dragon and they shared their dragon’s favorite food.  Can you see why I LOVE teaching first grade?
A few reminders:
China projects due next Monday, February 1st!
February 3rd – 9 Read ‘n Quiz tests due

February 12th - Valentine’s Day Party.  This party is very low key.   The kids will share a Valentine’s snack and then they will get to exchange Valentine’s cards. The PTO will provide pizza.   Please have your child bring in a sack or box to use to collect and take home the cards they receive. 
February 15th - President’s Day holiday
**Please plan to join us for the Crossing Over dinner on February 6th!  I would love to share this special evening together.  It isn’t only to raise money but also to come together and lift our hearts in prayer.  The event  will be from 6:30-8:30 and an Italian bistro style dinner will be served.   We would love for you to invite or give us the address of family members or friends who may also be interested in supporting the FCS ministry.
(OVER)

We will soon begin doing SAT practice!  We will be working mostly on strengthening our reading comprehension skills, language skills and math skills.

Homework:

*China project due Monday!

Spelling worksheet due Monday
Put the spelling words in ABC order due Tuesday
Phonics sheet due Thursday

Speed drill and math worksheet due Thursday
*Shurley English test on Wednesday.  We added prepositions and objects of the prepositions to our sentence flow on our last test.  The Chapter Check-up should be used as a study guide for the test covering complete subjects and complete predicates.
